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 Government of Guatemala
Permanent Mission of Guatemala


Ministry of Foreign Affairs
Organization of American States

M12-OEA-CP No. 059-2015

The Permanent Mission of Guatemala the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the Chair of the Permanent Council and has the honor of enclosing herewith a letter that it received today in which the Minister of Foreign Affairs of Guatemala advises the Secretary General of the OAS of the withdrawal of the candidacy of Dr. Eduardo Stein Barillas for the position of OAS Secretary General with the request that it kindly be distributed to the member states of the Organization.

The Permanent Mission of Guatemala to the OAS avails itself of this occasion to convey to the Chair of the Permanent Council the assurances of its highest consideration.

February 9, 2015

Chair of the Permanent Council

Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.

Ministry of Foreign Affairs

Guatemala City

Ref. DIGRIME-DIPOM 140-000-900-14

Guatemala City, January 21, 2015

Excellency:


I have the honor of writing with reference to the election for the position of Secretary General of the Organization of American States (OAS), which will be held in the first quarter of this year.


In that regard, I wish to noted that the Government of the Republic of Guatemala has been a staunch advocate and defender of the lofty principles and objectives that the OAS pursues. That commitment is evinced by our country's active participation in the Organization and, more recently, by the pledge to nominate Dr. Eduardo Stein Barillas, an eminent Guatemalan who has had an outstanding political and diplomatic career, to the post of OAS Secretary General.


And this time, I wish to advise that Dr. Stein Barillas, holding to the principles and values for which he is known and mindful of the responsibilities of the aforesaid office, has taken the decision to decline his nomination on health grounds. Accordingly, the Government of the Republic of Guatemala kindly requests that you bring this decision to the attention of the OAS member states.


I would also like to reiterate my government's conviction of the need for the OAS, as the preeminent forum for political dialogue in the Hemisphere, to move forward with its strategic vision process so as to introduce reforms to its structure and finances in a way that bolsters the role it rightly plays in tackling the region’s challenges and realizing its potential.

It is important to mention that the Government of Guatemala wishes to express its profound thanks to all the governments that from the first expressed their full confidence in the candidacy of Dr. Stein Barillas, showing their support and sympathy, as well as all those who came to support it.

His Excellency

Jose Miguel Insulza

Secretary General

Organization of American States

It would be as well to mention that Guatemala will maintain its firm commitment to work for the principles and objectives enshrined in the Charter of the Americas along with the other member states, as well as with yourself and with the new Secretary General who is elected.

I avail myself of this opportunity to convey, Excellency, renewed assurances of my highest consideration.


Carlos Raul Morales Moscoso


Minister of Foreign Affairs
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